
 

Week Gone/Week Ahead – 24th January 2020 

Centre Academy London 

 

Dear Parents/Carers/Students and Staff 

The weather this week has been less wet and 

windy – and we are hoping that this means we 

will have a settled weekend. 

 

Following on from my information last week 

about Middle School swimming sessions, the 

Latchmere Pool is still closed while they are 

putting in place repairs to their roof. We do not 

currently have a date by which this will be 

completed. This means that there will be no 

swimming on Friday until further notice. 

Instead, on Fridays, Middle School students will 

be doing activities and will be going offsite to a 

local park (weather dependent!). Middle School 

students will not need to bring in swimming kit 

and should instead bring in warm weather PE 

kit and trainers on Fridays. 

 

Posters have gone up around the School this 

week about how the School is going to ‘beat 

heartbreak forever’ on February 14th. More 

information about what this means and this  

half-term’s charity campaign next week! 

 

We still have a couple of Parent Conference 

forms that have not been returned regarding 

attendance on the 12th February. Please send 

these in as soon as possible or call the Office for 

more information. 

 

Happy Chinese New Year! 

Miss Maddison 

 

 

 

  

 

 

We will be talking to students in Monday’s 

assembly about a recent incident in which 

an Oyster Card was taken from a student’s 

pocket. While this was ultimately returned, 

we do take these things seriously and it is 

important to discuss this with students. 

As part of this discussion we will also be 

talking to students about how they can help 

keep their personal property safe. We are 

taking this opportunity to also reiterate that 

students should not be bringing valuables to 

School and mobile phones should be 

handed into mentors in the morning so they 

can be safely locked away.  

Personal Property 

The winner of the house point competition this week is: 

 

Wandle 

 

Congratulations to them for winning and well done to all students for 

their hard work over the week. 

 

Wednesday 12th February 2020: 

Parent Conferences 
 

Monday 17th – Friday 21st February 2020: 

Half Term 
 

Friday 27th March 2020 

End of Term 
 

Tuesday 21st April 2020 

Students return to School 

 

Upcoming Dates 


